West Central Neighborhood Council Meeting

West Central Community Center

Minutes of February 11, 2009

Members in Attendance:  Brenda Corbett, Judy Craig, George Craig, Kelly Cruz, Luann DeWood, Dr. Marcus DeWood, George Englehard, Dan Herbers, Kay Howard, Joy Peltier Jones, Bea Lackaff, Rose Matisse, Jenny Mele, Annette Owen, Helen Sandifer, Dorothy Spoerhase, Rich Culname, Bonnie McInnis, Gideon Schreiber, Louise Chadez, Sister Ann Pizelo, JoAnn Stewart, Joe Guarisco, Bree Reynolds, Toni Lodge, David Padgham,
Excused: Kevin Brownlee, Judith Gilmore

Visitors: Steve Corker, Nancy McLaughlin, Joe Shogan, Melissa Owen, Mary Holloway, Bernadette Powers, Shallan Dawson, David Wilkerson, Claudia Hall, Dan Owen, John Osborn, Felicia Reilly, Bobby Enslow, Carolyn Connelly, Danielle Pavlic, Alli Kingfisher, Diane Morse, Alexis Main, Tom Linzey, Louise Stamper

As announced at the meeting and In accordance with Article III - Section 6 of the WCNC bylaws the following members are officially listed for the record as having been removed from the eligible voting list:

Jim Bannister, Donna Billeter, Lynn Camm, Joe Gellatly, James Gilmore, Eileen Gowen, Brian Hord, Edith Huey, Carrie Madsen, Cindy Overland, Tom Reese, Lindsey Reiswig, Peg Sammons, Elaine Sanford and Margaret Thompson.

I. INTRODUCTIONS: Our WCNC Chairperson called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. with introductions around the room.

II. The meeting minutes of January 14, 2009 were approved as amended with addition of Louise Stamper as a visitor; the November 12 and December 10, 2008 were approved.

III. Elections/Nominations for February 11, 2009.  Jenny Mele, Rose Matisse and Dorothy Spoerhase and Kay Howard were recognized and reported as the nominating/election committee.  The floor was open for nominations, with no additional names moved forward, the election results:
Chair, Brenda Corbett

Vice Chair, Kelly Cruz

Secretary, Luann DeWood

C.D. Chair, Marcus DeWood

Treasurer, Toni Lodge

At- Large, JoAnn Stewart

At-Large, Dan Herbers

Many thanks to those that served the WCNC as officers in 2008; your dedication to our neighborhood is commendable.

IV. Committee Reports:

· Treasury Report: $7,042.75 designated funds account and $512.94 in checking account.  Housekeeping item: The Secretary and Treasure will need to have the bank signature account updated with current officers. 

· Cannon Park Shelter Update:  George Craig presented the report on the construction of the BBQ Shelter and his discussion with City of Spokane, Taylor Bressler.  Construction plans were shown to the Council and those plans were approved with a friendly amendment brought forward of utilizing recycled materials if possible, within project allocations; this motion passed by unanimous vote.  Additional discussion resulted in the following suggestions:  Surfaces be treated with a substance that would mitigate graffiti clean-up, would like to see “green building” of the structure.  Those suggestions will be forwarded to the City, but in no way would we want to compromise the start of construction or to delay the project.

· Community Assembly Report: Luann reported the activities of the Community Assembly inclusive of other Neighborhood Councils having issues with the group name “Envision Spokane”.  This issue is being looked at by City Legal to explore any options that might be available to us.  Also the Parking Ordinance was discussed; specific information may be obtained on the City of Spokane website or by contacting Sandy Scott, Office of Neighborhood Services at 625-6730

· Planning Update: WCNC had a great turn out for the second in a series of two City of Spokane Planning Sessions.  These sessions will be available for everyone to view on the City Planning Website www.spokaneplanning.org It was again brought to attention of this Council that the Stakeholder group will be the lead on neighborhood planning and will elect its managers & officers independent of this Council.  The first Stakeholder meeting will be held on the 3rd Thursday on February, (19th), at the Native Project, 1803 W Maxwell.  The meeting will begin at 6:30.  All Council Members interested in this process are encouraged to attend.  Anyone with questions, please contact George Craig.

· NUSA Report:  Brenda Corbett updated the Council on the status of the tour.  Additional information will be presented to the Council as this Committee moves forward.   Alli Kingfisher also attended the meeting and will be giving a presentation at the NUSA convention.

· Banner Report: New banners have been placed on West Broadway and we will pursue obtaining sponsorships for additional banners; anyone interested in working this committee please contact JoAnn Stewart or George Craig.
· Community Development: We will need to begin the process of assessing our sidewalk inventory and have the information provided to City C.D. office on March 22, 2009.
V. Discussion Items:

A draft letter was presented to the membership for adoption regarding a brochure being distributed by a group called “Envision Spokane” wrongly purporting support of the WCNC and that our Council holds a “Board of Directors” position.  A motion to approve the amended letter to include language supplied by Judith Gilmore, by e-mail, passed by 14 voting to approve; 6 voting against. Discussion from WCNC members and an “Envision Spokane” representative was held prior to the vote of the letter.  The letter will be sent and the WCNC has been assured the “Envision Spokane” will rectify the misnomer, with full notice going out to the WCNC membership, Mayor, City Council, ONS and other City Departments, etc.


Other Discussion Items:

Council Member Steve Corker updated the WCNC on the issues under consideration by the votes in the upcoming election:

· S.C.R.A.P.S.

· Municipal Court

· Upcoming Public Safety ballot issue

· Upcoming “housekeeping” ballot issue

Diane Morse, Association of Garden Club presented a plan for the area adjacent to the Park and Dairy Property.  The plan includes planting that will accentuate the Nettleton’s Historic District sign.  The Council will need to facilitate water hook-ups for this project.  It will be a united effort should any other group decide to assist, these efforts will be coordinated through the WCNC.

Louise Chadez updated the WCNC regarding banners & Hoopfest.  She will continue to pursue.

Suggestions of the Website and communication links were brought forward by some of the membership.  Louise and Bree will report back at the next meeting for an update.   

UPCOMING POSSIBLE AGENDA ITEMS:

· Presentation of the Shoreline Master Program by City Staff

· Possible presentation of Judges regarding Municipal Courts 

